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CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

10th February, 2004

Hope High School

Prestwood Road

Salford

Meeting commenced:
6.30 p.m.

Meeting ended:
9.20 p.m.
PRESENT:


R. Marsh – in the Chair

Councillors Carson, Clague, Heywood, Perkins and Ullman

F. Butterworth

)
Oakwood Community Group

M. Parnham


)

S. Healey


-
Upper Middle Victoria Road Home Watch

G. Ainsworth


-
Hope Action Group

L. Crowder


-
Meadows Resource Centre

A. Marsh


-
SARA

M. Ferrer


-
Claremont Community Association

L. Chappell


-
Middle Victoria Road Home Watch

OTHERS PRESENT

J. Leonard


)
Meadowgate Court

P. Leonard


)

B. Wright


-
LHARA

K. Archer


-
St. Luke’s CE Church

R. Powell


-
Meadowgate Road

J. Burns


-
Eccles Old Road

S. Cooke


-
Oaklands Road

C. Thorpe


-
SPCT

A. Booth


-
Peoples Voice / Tootal Boys FC

L. Goodier


-
SPACE

B. Murch


-
Salford Advertiser

OFFICERS:


M. Walbank


-
Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

K. Fairhurst


)
Community and Social Services

F. Kaikumba


)

N. Lowther


)
Development Services

S. Clarke


)

M. McHugh


-
Corporate Services


66. CONSULTATION ON THE CITY’S URBAN OPEN SPACE STRATEGY

N. Lowther, Development Services, addressed the Committee in relation to proposals contained within the Urban Open Space Strategy.

Consideration was given to a report entitled ‘Setting the Standards for Outdoor Recreation in Claremont, Weaste and Seedley Community Committee Area’.

Details were provided in relation to the areas covered in the consultation process, including: -

· The need for the consultation process to be undertaken;

· Currently available outdoor recreation space available within the city;

· National guidelines relating to facility requirements; and

· Newly proposed Local Standards which would supersede the National Guidelines for –

· Equipped Play Areas

· Parks

· Other Youth and Adult provision 

Members were asked to participate in an exercise, the purpose of which was to gain opinions in respect of the current and proposed outdoor recreation space within the Claremont / Weaste Service Delivery area.

The results of this exercise would form the basis for future proposals in relation to (a) development of new facilities for use of outdoor recreation space and (b) maintenance and re-development of current facilities.

Discussion ensued in relation to – 

· Consideration given to (a) the gross population and (b) the percentage of young people within the Service Delivery area when producing the current proposals;

· The consultation process which would involve obtaining views from all Elected Members and the members of the Council’s Community Committees;

· The inclusion in the consultation of land which was currently privately owned;

· The need within the area for an increased level of facilities but also to ensure that –

· The placement of any new facility was fully consulted upon;

· That the management of new facilities include a maintenance function; and

· That an integrated approach be taken in the placement of new facilities, including input from services such as Sports Development and the Youth Service

· Problems that are currently being encountered with currently provided services where maintenance functions had not been included when provision commenced;

· The issue of the removal of play facilities at Dolby Park following an objection by a member of the public;

· Examples of problems associated with the placement of Youth Shelters within the city;

· Accessibility of facilities, including the requirement that they are accessible by all members of the community;

· Timescales and budgetary issues relating to new facilities; and

· Informal open spaces;

The Chairman, on behalf of the Committee thanked the officers from the Development Services Directorate for their attendance at the meeting.

He indicated that the matter would be considered at a future meeting of this Committee at which updates relating to Urban Open Spaces would be provided.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.    



(2) THAT an update report in relation to the Urban Open Spaces Strategy be submitted at a future meeting of this Committee. 

67. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Owen and J. Gandy, J. Healey, K. Ivison, V. Ivison and A. Stevenson.

68. BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE
(a)
Minutes of the meeting held on 26th January, 2004

M. Walbank submitted details of the applications detailed within the minutes of the meeting of the Claremont / Weaste Budget Sub-Committee held on 26th January, 2004.

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Committee in respect of the undermentioned applications for funding from the Devolved Budget be approved: -

	Application
	Sum Applied For
	Decision and Amount

	Elmwood Toddlers Group
	£1,260 – half cost of a Group Leader
	Approve - £630 from Devolved Budget



	Salford African Social Club
	Share of £5,000 city-wide for community centre / café


	Refuse owing to lack of robust business plan

	Duchy Youth and Community Project
	£1,850 – for extended provision of activities in February half term period


	Approve - £1,850 from Devolved Budget


	RipRoar Productions
	£1,800 – costs of premier at Red Cinema for a Community Film


	Approve - £1,000 from Devolved Budget

	Sports Development
	£1,650 – for February half term period and Easter 
	Approve - £1,650 from Devolved Budget

	Buddies Childcare
	£2,500 – for security measures at new community child care centre


	Approve - £900 from Devolved Budget


In relation to the approved application from RipRoar Productions (above), M. Walbank requested that members of the community provide him with details of the number of tickets they required for attendance at the event.

(b)
Budget Balance – 12th January, 2004

M. Walbank submitted details of the Budget Balance Statement for the Devolved Budget at 12th January, 2004.

Discussion ensued in relation to –

· The sum of funding which would be available within the Service Delivery Area for 2004 / 2005; and

· Access by all members of the community to facilities and projects funded by the Community Committee

Mick Walbank indicated that following the approval of the applications listed in (a) above, the balance of the Devolved Budget was now £37.52.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(c)
Community Use of Schools Budget
M. Walbank submitted details of the Budget Balance Statement for the Community Use of Schools Budget.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

69. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 9th December, 2003, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record, subject to the inclusion of 

M. Parnham (Oakwood Community Association)

on the list of attendees.

70. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Message Trust – Eden Bus Project


(Previous Minute 59 – 9th December, 2003)
Members of the community expressed concern that following the approval of the application for funding from the Message Trust at the meeting on 9th December, 2003, the Eden Bus had not visited the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT M. Walbank contact the Message Trust to resolve the issue.

(b)
Hope Library


(Previous Minute 61 – 9th December, 2003)

Members of the Community raised concerns in relation to progress being made in negotiations concerning the future of Hope library.

Members were informed that negotiations were currently being undertaken between Salford City Council and Salford Royal Hospitals NHS Trust.

Members expressed concerns that specific areas of the current library provision would be lost should the Salford Royal Hospitals NHS Trust take over the building.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update report be submitted in relation to Hope Library at a future meeting of this Committee.

(c)
Parks


(Previous Minute 64(c) – 9th December, 2003

Councillor Perkins reported on a meeting that had been organised by the Friends of Lightoaks Park.

The meeting, Chaired by Councillor Mrs Lea, Lead Member for Environmental Services, had provided an opportunity for members of the local community to raise concerns relating to the park, including –

· The need for improved play facilities;

· The need for the Pond to be renovated;

· The requirement for the general maintenance of the park to remain within the published standards;

· A request for an increased number of benches in the park; and

· A request for a picnic site

Councillor Perkins recorded his thanks to M. Ferrer for the work which she had undertaken in the organisation of the meeting and to Cllr Mrs M Lea for chairing the meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(d)
Neighbourhood Management

Members requested an update in relation to progress in the Neighbourhood Management process.

M. Walbank indicated that the scheme had been submitted to, and approved by, the Cabinet. 

He indicated that the period of transition was scheduled to commence in April, 2004 and that the process should be operational by June, 2004.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(e)
Health Task Group

The minutes of the Claremont / Weaste Health Task Group held on 22nd January, 2004, were noted.

K. Fairhurst, Community and Social Services, provided details of the next scheduled meeting of the Health Task Group and welcomed members of the community to attend the meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

71. ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE MEETING HELD ON 

9th DECEMBER, 2003

(a)
Health Task Group

M. Walbank indicated that he had contacted a representative of the Sure Start Project and that arrangements were being made to organise a presentation at a future meeting of this Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(b)
Weaste

(i)
Street Cleansing
Members expressed concern relating to the issue of street cleansing within the area, indicating that whilst the frequency of the street cleansing service had improved, the quality of the service remained, in some cases, poor.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Environmental Services be requested to address the issue and submit a report at the next meeting of this Committee detailing the action that had been taken.

(ii)
Crash Barrier – Junction Tootal Drive / Tootal Road


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to undertake the repair of the crash barrier at the junction of Tootal Drive and Tootal Road.

(c)
Tootal Drive


(i)
Hebdon Avenue

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to examine the possibility of placing ‘sleeping policemen’ on Hebdon Avenue and submit a report thereon at the next meeting of this Committee.

(d)
Parks


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

(e)
Additional Items


(i)
Hope Shops – Street Cleansing

Members of the Hope Action Group indicated that street cleansing of the shops on Eccles Old Road adjacent to Hope Hospital was being carried out successfully.
A request was submitted that sections of Victoria Road, Wilton Avenue and Park Road opposite the shops be included as part of this cleansing programme.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Environmental Services be requested to examine this request and submit a response thereto at the next meeting of this Committee.


(ii)
Additional Litter Bins
A report was submitted detailing a request made to the Director of Environmental Services for the placement of additional Litter Bins.

It was reported that the Director of Environmental Services had indicated that there was an inability to fix the free standing bins to the bitumen macadam (bitmac) surface. In this instance hanging bins had been used as a replacement.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.


(iii)  
Hope  - Telecommunications Masts
Representatives of the Hope Action Group requested details relating to items (Minute 37(a) of the meeting held on 14th October, 2003, detailed below) that had been removed from the Action Sheet without resolution.


37(a)
Report of the Director of Development Services

The Director of Development Services submitted a report providing details in relation to the development of Supplementary Planning Guidance in relation to Telecommunications.

The report noted that the current Guidance was being amended and that a report thereon would be submitted at the next meeting of this Committee.


Discussion ensued in relation to –

· Damage to trees as a result of the erection of telecommunication masts;

· The process undertaken in appealing against a decision taken by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel to refuse an application for planning permission;

· The need to ensure that the Council protects trees on the public highway in the same way that trees are protected under Tree Preservation Orders (TPO’s)

· Details of the roll-out plan to increase the number of telecommunication masts submitted nationally by the Mobile Telephone Network, Orange™.

· The increase in the number of telecommunication masts nationally in the last 12 months


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to attend the next meeting of this Committee to address the Committee in relation to –


(a)
Supplementary Planning Guidance on Telecommunications;


(b)
The process undertaken in appealing against a decision taken by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel to refuse an application for planning permission;


(c)
The process by which the Council ensures that trees along the public highway are protected in the same way that trees are protected under Tree Preservation Orders (TPO’s); and


(d)
Details of the roll-out plan to increase the number of telecommunication masts submitted nationally by the Mobile Telephone Network, Orange™.

RESOLVED:
THAT M. McHugh investigate the matter and submit a report at the next meeting.


(iv)
Litter – Height Area
Members expressed concerns relating to the continuing problem of litter on Bolton Road and adjoining roads to Hope High School, Pendleton College and Buile Hill High School.

Discussion ensued in relation to –

· The need to implement current policy and fine individuals found dropping litter; and

· The need to ensure that management of the schools and the college were involved in any process to resolve the issue;

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Environmental Services be asked to examine the possibility of placing a sign in each of the food retailing premises along the height requesting that litter be disposed of properly.


(v)
Junction of Stott Lane and Eccles Old Road
A report was submitted indicating that damage had been caused to paving at the junction of Stott Lane and Eccles Old Road and that planning applications for erection of telecommunications masts at the junction continued to be made.  

It was noted that Phase 1 of the SHIFT Project, which was due to commence shortly, included a requirement to undertake improvement works at the junction of Stott Lane and Eccles Old Road.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to examine this matter whilst taking into consideration the information provided in relation to Phase 1 of the SHIFT Project.  

72. REPORTS FROM LOCALITIES

(a)
New Weaste


No report.

(b)
Weaste

A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the Weaste area, including –

· The childcare facility at the Meadows Resource Centre which was scheduled to open on 1st March, 2004;
· Concerns relating to work which had been undertaken to improve the crossing facility at the junction of Liverpool Street, Tootal Road and Weaste Lane. It was noted that the problem had been reported to the Highways Department in the week commencing 19th January, 2004 and that as yet, the issue remained outstanding;
· Issues within the Renewal Area, including problems in properties in which work had been undertaken that had not been completed to a satisfactory standard;
· Proposals to hold a Neighbourhood Renewal meeting within the Renewal Area by the end of February, 2004; and
· Issues surrounding the replacement of Street Signs.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to resolve the issue of the incomplete work on the crossing facilities at the junction of Liverpool Street, Tootal Road and Weaste Lane.



(2) THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to examine the issue of missing Street Signs within the Weaste Area.

(c)
Tootal
A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the Tootal area, including –

· An update in relation to the Tootal Boys Football Team, including details of proposed future competitions;

· Work being undertaken by members of the Tootal Boys Football Team within the local community in a gardening project for which Environmental Services had donated equipment.

Members expressed their thanks to the management and members of the team for their work within the local community and to Environmental Services for their support.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(d)
Parks
Details were submitted in relation to the undermentioned walkabouts held since the last meeting of this Committee –

Lightoaks Park Walkabout – 17th December, 2003

Oakwood Park Walkabout – 13th January, 2004

RESOLVED:
THAT the reports be noted.

(e)
Hope
Reports were submitted in relation to issues affecting the Hope area, including –

(i)
Victoria Road Middle Home Watch Report – January, 2004


The report submitted by V. Ivison, provided details of –

· The meeting of the Salford Royal Hospitals NHS Trust Board;

· The Annual Report of the Chief Executive of the NHS, Sir Nigel Crisp; and

· The Councils Budget Consultation Process

(ii)
Hope Hospital Residents’ Parking Scheme

Details were submitted in relation to (a) the expiration of the initial temporary scheme at the end of January, 2004, (b) the replacement of the temporary scheme with a permanent scheme and (c) work being undertaken to revise the new permanent scheme.  

Discussion ensued in relation to the need to address the issue of abuse of the parking scheme.


(iii)
Eccles Old Road Shops / Hope Village Initiative

(a)
A report was submitted indicating that owing to the ‘shopper parking limits’ at the premises on Eccles Old Road, traders had reported that trade was being lost. A request was made that Development Services re-examine the current parking limit time.

(b)
A report was submitted providing details of the ‘Hope Village Initiative’ held in November, 2003.


An invitation was extended to members of the local community to participate in future meetings of the Initiative.


Members of the Initiative thanked K. Fairhurst, Community and Social Services, for the work which she had undertaken in support of the Initiative.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to examine the extension of ‘shopper parking times’ at the shops on Eccles Old Road, adjacent to Hope Hospital.  


(iv)
Hope Hospital – SHIFT Project

A report was submitted indicating that the Hope Action Group had participated in the consultation process with Babtie Ltd in relation to the impact assessment for the demolition phase of Hope Hospital redevelopment.

It was noted that feedback would be provided at a future meeting of this Group once information was available.


(v)
Telecommunications

An update report was provided in relation to telecommunications issues in the area, including –

· The temporary withdrawal of an application for planning permission by 02 for the installation of a telecoms mast adjacent to Hope Post Office; and

· An appeal by T-Mobile against a decision of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel to refuse planning permission for the erection of a telecoms mast at the junction of Stott Lane and Eccles Old Road

(vi)
Stott Lane Playing Fields
A report was submitted by the Hope Action Group (Appendix 1 to these minutes) providing proposals in respect of the future use of the playing fields on Stott Lane.

RESOLVED:
THAT the issue be considered at the next meeting of this Committee.
(f)
Hope Hospital


No additional report.

(g)
Height

A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the Height area, including –

· A walkabout of Bolton Road and the linking subways held in December, 2003. Details of an initial improvement of cleansing services were reported. However, concerns were raised that since the initial improvement, it was felt be some residents that the cleansing services were again not meeting required standards;

· Problems being encountered with blocked grids at the junction of Moorfield Road and Bolton Road and adjacent to the Red Lion Public House on Bolton Road ; and

· An appeal which was underway against a decision of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel to refuse planning permission for a hot food retail facility on Bolton Road.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Director of Environmental Services be requested to examine (a) the issue of street cleansing on Bolton Road and (b) cleaning of subways adjoining Bolton Road.



(2) THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to arrange for work to be undertaken to unblock the grids at the junction of Moorfield Road and Bolton Road and adjacent to the Red Lion Public House on Bolton Road.
(h)
Duchy

A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the Duchy area, including –
· Fly-tipping in the area, which was currently being addressed; and

· The theft of ‘wheelie bins’ from properties in the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(i)
Oakwood

A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the Oakwood area, including –

· Concerns relating to delays in the commencement of works to repave Runnymeade Drive;

· Problems currently being encountered with the increased number of vehicles parking close to the entrance to the Oakwood Estate at the junction with Lancaster Road, caused largely by staff undertaking the construction of the new apartments at Chatsworth Court;

· Concerns relating to report from the Director of Development Services indicating that no new pedestrian crossing facility would be placed near, or adjacent to the junction of Swinton Park Road and Lancaster Road; and 

· Concerns relating to delays in the commencement of work on the play area in Oakwood Park

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the concerns relating to delays in the commencement of works to repave Runnymeade Drive and the play area in Oakwood Park be examined.

(j)
Southgarth

A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the Oakwood area, including –

· Damage being caused by vehicles owned by New Prospect Housing Limited (N.P.H.L) when driving across grass verges on Seedley Terrace

RESOLVED:
THAT the Chief Executive of New Prospect Housing Limited be informed of the abovementioned instances and requested to take action to resolve the issue.

73. OPEN LAND CONSULTATION: PROGRESS UPDATE (NOVEMBER, 2003)
M. Walbank submitted a report providing details in relation to progress regarding the Open Land Consultation process.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

74. REPORT ON THE STUDY OF COMMUNITY COMMITTEES

M. Walbank submitted a report providing details of research undertaken by Salford Community Network in relation to the work of Community Committees.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

75. WARD BOUNDARY CHANGES

The Director of Community and Social Services submitted a report providing details of proposals for changes to the community committee areas taking into consideration the changes made to the current ward boundaries by the Electoral Committee.
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

76. NEWSLETTER

The Claremont / Weaste Newsletter, February, 2004 Edition was noted.

77. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
(a)
Buile Hill Park
It was noted that once the changes to the Ward Boundaries had been implemented, Buile Hill Park would be split between two Community Committee Areas.

A request was submitted to ensure that policing in the park was undertaken by one community sector team and not on a joint basis.

M. Walbank reported that this arrangement had been made.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted. 

(b)
Controlled Parking Zones

Members requested clarification in relation to new powers associated with the removal or clamping of vehicles within Controlled Parking Zones.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to submit a report thereon at the next meeting of this Committee.

78. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of this Committee be held on Tuesday, 9th March, 2004, at Hope High School, Prestwood Road, Salford, commencing at 7.00pm

ADDENDUM

Please note that with reference to the request made in Minute 71 (e) (iii) above, a resolution was passed regarding the matter at the meeting of this Committee on 11th November, 2003. (See details below)

48.
MATTERS ARISING
(a)
Report of the Director of Development Services



(Previous Minute 37(a)(2) – 14th October, 2003)

M. Walbank indicated that the report requested at the last meeting of this Committee had not been included on the Agenda for this meeting owing to the amount of business to be considered.

He indicated that a representative of the Development Services Directorate would be in attendance at the next meeting of the Hope Action Group at which the matter would be considered.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
Arrangements will be made between representatives of the Hope Action Group and the Development Services Directorate to ensure that this matter is progressed.
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